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MINTJTES of PARISH MEETING held on Monday 8th April 1974 in the 
Village Hall, Woodbury.

Councillors Present: H. Stokes, R. Stokes, L. E. Morley, N. Bowles,
L. Hallett. Mrs. Cerkery.

In the Chair: Mr. H. E. Ware.

‘Devon County Council Representative Mr. Keith Taylor 
St. Thoms R.D.C. Representative Mr. T. Hedges

Parishioners - approximately 40. SPEAKER: Mr. J. Usmar

MINUTES of the meeting held in April 1973 were read and approved.

MINUTES ©f special meeting held in November 1973 wereread and approved.

THE CHAIRMAN then gave the Parish Council Report for the past year 
which included repairs to footpaths, new lighting, planting of trees, 
and also touched on the fact that the Parish Council has made provision 
for the erection of public conveniences during the coining year.

The clerk then gave the Financial report for the year ending 31 March 1973 
which was approved.

CHARITIES ACCOUNTS The accounts, shewing a balance carried forward of 
£27.31 were approved.

The Chairman then invited the guest speaker, Mr. Usmar, to give his 
address. He spoke of the role of the Parish Council under the new 
Devon County and East Devon District Councils and spoke of the increased 
power of Parish Councils to raise funds to provide amenities and their 
right to see all planning applications and to discuss and comment on 
these. He also spoke on the review ©f electoral arrangements with particular 
reference to warding and representation on the District Council.

Mr. Usmar then asked for questions from the floor. He was asked if the 
Parish Council could protest at the increase in the rates and the Chairman 
advised the meeting that the Parish Council had already written to 
Mr. Anthony Crossland and the Water Board, sending copies to Mr. Peter Emery 
and Mr. Usmar stated that the Parish Council would be within their rights if 
they asked the Water Beard for a breakdown of the rate.

PLANNING. The question of whether planning applications would be considered 
in Committee w&s then raised. Mr. Usmar suggested that copies of the 
Plannin lists could be posted en the Notice Board as they arrive and the 
Chairaan agreed that this should be very fully discussed at the next 
meeting of the Parish Council and a decision reached as to whether such 
meetings would be held in committee, but in any case the public would have 
due notice of planning applications.

With regard to the development plan, Mr. Usmar suggested that the Council 
should make sure that it is faspt well informed of what is happening and, 
if necessary, arrange a meeting with the developers. The Chairman reported 
on a recent meeting with Mr. Dixon when Mr. Dixon had agreed that in about 
six months time either he or his deputy would meet the Parish Council to 
discuss the development of the centre of Woodbury. It was also suggested 
from the floor t at a copy of the development plan should be prepared and 
circulated so that it could be studied and suggestions made. Mr. Usmr 
assured the meeting that the Parish Council do have the authority to engage 
the services of an^architect if this is the wish of the electorate.
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The Chairman then thanked Mr. Usmar fcr his very interesting talk.

REPORT OP RURAL DISTRICT COUNCILLOR. Mr. Hedges reported that during 
his last year of office the Rural District Ceuncil was working under 
great difficulties because of the impending change. It had beenintended 
to get the sewerage scheme underway before handing over but this had not 
been possible. Regarding housing, Mr. Hedges stated that council houses 
are provided for the district and some have had to be used for people 
who have had to be re-housed becuuse of the motorway. The ehairman 
thanked Mr. Hedges for his report.

REPORT OP DEVON COUNTY COUNCILLOR. Mr. Keith Tayler then gave a 
report ©n the new arrangements, spoke of the various committees and 
esplained how the rates had been arrived at and the reason for the 
increase. He said that every effort had been made by the Finance 
Departferat tp keej the rates as low as possible and that very little 
Eoeny would be available for road improvements etc.
PLAY SSKk. VILLAGE GREEN. This was fully discussed but it was felt 
that nothing definite could be decided until after the result of the 
enquiry into ownership of the green. As long as derelict cars were 
parked on the green there was not much hope of tidying it up. It was 
suggested that the first step should be to returf the area of the bon­
fire and that the Council should fix a date before which rubbish could 
not be dumped and t at the turf should be removed before 5th November 
and replaced afterwards. It was also proposed that the Council 
should draw up by-laws prohibiting the use of the green for a bonfire 
but this was not approved.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS The hedge in Orchard Close was discussed and 
Mr. Stokes said he had examined this and had come to the conclusion 
that it must either be left as it is or lajrd completely. As there 
was a wide divergence of opinion among the residents the Council had 
decided to do nothing further except to pay particular attention to the 
brambles when the hedge in the Playing Field is cut.

Mr. Hamnick asked about entertainment for young people and asked if the 
Church would allow a few young people to use the Church Room for two 
nights per week. The Chairman suggested that they should write direct 
to the Church Committee.

The Coimcil was also asked to provide a light in Broad™ ad and promised 
that this would be considers! in the next programme.

OPEN MEETING (PRIOR TO COUNCIL MEETINGS) The Chairman ask<*d the meeting 
if they wo-.Id like the Council to haire a^epen period three times a year. 
This was unanimously agreed with the exception of Mr. Stokes who felt 
that a separate meeting should be held. It was agreed, however, to have 
an open period prior to the Council meeting.

ESST KEPT VILLAGE COMPETITION. It was agreed that until the VillageGreen 
is cleaned and tidied it was no use entering for this competition.

The Chairman then declared the meeting closed and Mr. Hamrdck proposed 
a vote of thanks to the Ceuncil for its work during the past year.


